

AGENDA FOR PEDALS MONTHLY MEETING
7.30pm on Monday 21 May 2018, at The Vat and Fiddle PH
12-14 Queensbridge Road, Nottingham NG2 1NB

(Susan Young to chair; Iain Lane to take the minutes)

1. Apologies for absence, and including brief introductions

2. Minutes of the previous Pedals Meeting (16 April 2018) and including checking for accuracy, and matters arising / updates including review of progress with actions agreed

- Opportunity for cycle-friendly alternative to "Central College - Middle Street" tram-route in Beeston? Pedals response of 16 Jan to Broxtowe BC planning application for redevelopment of the Myfords site: 17/00723/FUL, proposed further discussions on the feasibility of the route with Paul Hillier, etc.
 - Notes on GDPR and how I think it applies to Pedals: message of 19 April from Larry Neylon, Pedals Webmaster
 - disposing of the Pedals CCF stocks: message of 22 March from Susan Young and 8 April from David Lally
 - invitation to Pedals to have a stall at the 2018 Nottingham Green Festival (same day as the HSBC / British Cycling City Ride)
- update on laying down the cycle path markings on Queen's Bridge Road: message of 18 April from John Bann
- Pedals response of 18 April to Rushcliffe BC Planning Application 18/00640/FUL | Erection of 1.2m high hit & miss fence to eastern boundary fronting existing train line. | Land North Of Gamston Lings Bar Road and East of Melton Road Edwalton
- Pedals response of 18 April to Rushcliffe BC Planning Application 18/00731/FUL, by Taylor Wimpey East Midlands, for upgrading the footpath to create a footpath/cycle path link with associated lighting between Boundary Road and the Taylor Wimpey development site, Land to SW of Edwalton Lodge Close, Edwalton.
 - fighting the threat to continued cyclist use of the riverside path between The Hook and the NWSC - gathering evidence for the special Lady Bay Community Association meeting on 16 May
 - Using HMO Licencing to improve cycle storage in residential areas: message of 25 April from Paul Abel to Cllr. Sally Longford and John Bann, City Council
 - Update please: outstanding Wilford Lane tramstop issues for cyclists and pedestrians

3. Report on recent meetings / events by people who have attended on behalf of Pedals including

- Notes from Gary S-W on Cycling Development Group (CDG) meeting (29 March); received on 14 May
- East Midlands Trains Stakeholder Lunch, Newark- 16 April 2018 Nottingham-Lincoln

- Proposed Trent Basin-Lady Bay foot-cycle bridge: 16 April meeting with John Rhodes and Nick Ebbs (Blueprint Regeneration)
- 16 May Greater Nottingham Cycling Development Group (brief report)
- 16 May: Lady Bay Community Association Spring meeting discussion on the need to fight the proposed restriction of cycle access on the riverside path between The Hook and Holme Pierrepont
- Cyclenation AGM 19th May 2018: Peter Briggs to report
-

4. Finance, Membership, Promotion and Publicity (Iain Lane & David Easley to report)

- Including updates on membership renewals and new memberships.

- forthcoming changes to the Data Protection Act - possible implications for Pedals records and discussing plan for GDPR compliance"

5. Forthcoming events / meetings

Pedals meetings including invitations to visiting speakers, review of the agenda layout, chairing and taking minutes at future meetings and the need to contact The Vat and Fiddle for preparing (e.g. heating when necessary) the room.

Future Pedals meetings,

including Chairing and Minute-taking arrangements, and possible speakers to invite

Mon 18 June:

General business including discussions on ideas for increasing membership, for improving communication. Making good use of Cyclescape and improving the effectiveness of our lobbying, etc.

Mon 16 July:

General business including discussions on ideas for increasing membership, for improving communication. Making good use of Cyclescape and improving the effectiveness of our lobbying, etc.

Other meetings / events:

- request please for suggestions for Pedals items to raise at the next CDG meeting on Wed 16 May
- Local Cycling and Walking Infrastructure Plans (LCWIPs) Stakeholder event in Derby on 23 May.
- Mon 11 June (2pm) Meeting with Highways England to discuss local trunk road cycling issues

6. Cycle facility and traffic management matters including

- New Woodside road cycle path
- Request for feedback on other recent new or changed cycle facilities layouts including Abbey Bridge, junction of Shakespeare Street and North Sherwood Street, Manvers Street toucan crossing and new Island Site-and new link to London Road and Station Street via Great

Northern Close

- Possible Hi-Viz jacket with tramlines safety messages
- Oundle Drive markings: message of 14 April from Susan Young to City Council
- changes to the cycle path between Rugby Rd (W Bridgford) and Wilford Lane related to the new Wilford Fields housing development
- suggestion from Sue Mallender for upgrading pelican crossings on Loughborough Rd S of Trent Bridge to toucans
- Proposed Gedling Heritage Trail for cyclists and walkers: item in West Bridgford Wire of 4 May
- request for plan of the cycle facilities at the revamped junction of Shakespeare Street with N and S Sherwood St
- Rushcliffe Local Plan Part 2 – publication: responses needed by 5pm on Thursday 28 June

:

7. Miscellaneous items

Pedals Newsletter no 107 (Spring / Summer 2018)

Why wouldn't you make cycle safety simple (very good report and new video from Cycling UK)

8. Actions to update the Pedals website

9. Any other business